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          TOWN OF STANFORD                      

                                  ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS     
MEETING OF May 09, 2012

Present: Larry Clark – Chair 

               Kathryn Zeyher


     Jim Myers


     Toni Liberta 


     Adam Munderback

Also present Mr. Thomas Dewhirst

Meeting opened: 7:30 pm

Minutes:  A motion to approve the minutes from April 11, 2012 was made by Kathryn Zeyher. Seconded by Adam Mundrback.  All present in favor.
 NEW BUSINESS:


JAMES INTRIERI – 652 Hunns Lake Road – applicant would like to build a 26 x 44 detached garage. He needs a sideline variance of 15’.  Mr. Clark asked if the garage could be moved over. Mr. Intrieri states that there is no other place to put it. The septic is on the other side.  The Board was granted permission to visit the property. A motion for a Public Hearing for next month was made by Mr. Clark. Seconded by Jim Myers. All in favor: Unanimous. 

 ANN COLLINS- 273 Cold Spring Road – applicant has a 15.52 ac. lot. She would like to subdivide the lots and make one lot 5.4 ac., which has the house on it. It will be 350 ft. wide, and it needs to be 400 ft.  Therefore, she needs a 50’ variance for this lot. The second lot will be 10.04 ac. and is a flag lot. This lot has a 100’ road frontage, which exceeds the 48’ limit. She will need a 52’ variance for the excess road frontage.  Mr. Clark read two letters concerning this request. One from Ann Collins to the Planning Board about her concerns of the money that she had spent in the past months. The other letter was from the Planning Board regarding the subdivision. After further discussion, and Ms. Collins agreeing that the Board visit the property, Mr. Clark motioned for a Public Hearing for next month. Seconded by Kathryn Zeyer. All in Favor: Unanimous.
PUBLIC HEARING:


TOWN OF STANFORD FIRE DISTRICT- 6098 Route 82- Applicant is represented by Mr. Spencer Hall. Mr. Hall explains that the firehouse is building onto the existing furnace room to make more room for storage and putting the oil tank inside. They would like an 8’6” side variance.  Public Hearing opened and Mr. Stephen Curley commented on how his rental property is right next door to the Firehouse. He claims that he has no objection to the Firehouse addition, but he would like them to agree that they put up some sort of screening in front of it so it would cover the building. An agreement was then made between the two neighbors that a screen of bushes in front of the new addition would be fine. Mr. Clark motions to approve the variance with the stipulation that a screen be put in front of the addition to hide it from the neighbor’s property.  Seconded by Toni Liberta. All present in favor.    

The Public Hearing was held open from last month for Mr. John Russ. He was a no show and a no phone call regarding his request for a 7ft. sideline variance. His application is now withdrawn

There being no further business of the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting of May 09, 2012, Jim Myers motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Seconded by Kathryn Zeyher.  All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm

                     Respectfully Submitted:     Mona Lantz 

                                                ZBA Secretary

                Approved:  ________________________________ 


